
 

  
   

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

   

   
  

 

3. Approval / changes / additions to Agenda 
Moved: Mary Landers 
Seconded: Cindy Malinowski 
THAT: the Agenda for the September 16, 2024, Community Heritage Commission 
Meeting be reordered by moving item 5. h) Wright/Lund Pond Update to the 
beginning of section 5. 

 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4.  Approval of Minutes of June 17, 2024 Community Heritage Commission Meeting 
Moved: Cindy Malinowski 
Seconded: Deborah Chapman 
THAT: the minutes of the Community Heritage Commission Meeting of June 17, 
2024, be approved.  
       CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

5. Old Business from Minutes 

h) Wright/Lund Pond Update 

Guests from Canoe spoke to the history of the land and pond in Canoe (Appendix 2). 

The Lunds were the first European settlers in Canoe, however the land in which the 

pond is located was originally owned by the Wrights. City Staff will see if they can find 

CITY OF SALMON ARM

Minutes of the  Community Heritage Commission  Meeting held  by  in-person  means  on  Monday,
September 16, 2024,  at  2:00  p.m.

PRESENT:
Deborah Chapman R.J. Haney  Heritage & Museum
Pat Kassa  R.J. Haney Heritage & Museum, Acting Chair
Mary  Landers
Cindy Malinowski R.J. Haney Heritage & Museum
Morgan Paiement City of Salmon Arm, Recorder  (Staff non-voting)

Guests:
Carolyn Black  Vintage Canoe
Doreen Tobash Vintage Canoe

ABSENT:
Councillor David Gonella, Chair
Linda Painchaud

The meeting  was called to order at  2:01  p.m.

1. Introductions  and Welcome

2. Acknowledgement of Traditional Territory
We  acknowledge that we are gathering here on the traditional territory of the Secwepemc people,
with whom we share these lands and where we live  and work together.
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any information about how it became City land. After staff reviewed the situation it was 
determined that no changes should be considered until a request is made by a member

of one of the families. The guests provided a letter from a decedent of the Lund family

(Appendix 3). Everyone agreed that it is best to keep the park named “John Lund Park”

but to name the pond inside the park “Wright’s Pond”. Carolyn and Doreen said they 
would be happy to bring this request to Council in November.

Moved: Mary Landers

Seconded: Deborah Chapman

THAT:  The Community Heritage Commission support the naming of the

pond in John Lund Park as Wright’s Pond as per the request of the

delegates of Vintage Canoe.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Moved: Cindy  Malinowski

Seconded: Deborah Chapman

THAT:  Proper signage be installed at the park recognizing John Lund as

the first European settler in Canoe and the Wright family as the 
original owners of the land where the park and pond are located.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

The CHC discussed that a Statement of Significance should be done for the park and 
pond. City Staff also noted that the City’s Naming Policy has been flagged for review.

Carolyn Black and Doreen Tobash left the meeting  at 2:32 p.m.

a)  Historic Route Signs

City Staff  provided an update that they asked Public Works Staff if they recalled a 
Historic Route Sign being installed for Hedgman’s Corner near the intersection of  30 
Street SW and the  Trans-Canada  Highway. Public Works Staff thought they remember 
one at this location  but  it is no longer there. Commission  members have  the same 
memory. City Staff will contact the Supervisor of Roads and Transportation to get a 
replacement sign installed.  Hedgman’s Corner is located on 30 Street SW, formerly 
known  as Harbell Road.  The  location  where the sign  should  be installed is  at the 
southwest corner of  the intersection of 30 Street SW and  10 Avenue SW,  the frontage 
road leading to DeMille’s Farm Market.

b) Heritage Register

Deborah provided an update that  she has finished the Statements of Significance for Old

Enderby Road and the Chinese Cookhouse and will bring them to the R.J. Haney Heritage

Board this week and then will bring them to the next CHC meeting.
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c) Heritage Conservation Awards and Heritage Week Procedure Documents

Pat provided an update that she has finished the Heritage Conservation Awards and 
Heritage Week Procedures Document. She will circulate it to  CHC  members  by email for

any comments. It was mentioned  that the Terms of Reference  for the awards should be 
added to the document. The hard drive to back up files was discussed. Pat will bring the

hard drive to City Staff who will then ensure all CHC documents are  saved on both the 
hard drive and the City drive.

d) Budget and  Reserve Clarification
City  Staff  provided  an  update.  The  2024  Budget  for  Heritage  Projects  is  $5,000.  So  far
$353.24  has  been  spent.  Unused  budget  would  normally  not  be  carried  forward
automatically  unless  there  was  a  committed  and  confirmed  project  that  started  in  the
current year. The 2024 Heritage Related Activities Reserve Balance is $2,722.81. A history
of accounts document received from the Finance Department has now been saved in the
CHC Heritage folder.

e) Heritage  Plaque Program
The  plaque  sub-committee  provide  an  update  that  they  met  twice  since  the  last  CHC
meeting. They have done research on heritage plaques in other communities, specifically
Vernon, Enderby, and Victoria. The CHC agreed that something similar to the plaques in
Victoria  (Appendix 1)  would be best. They are small and simple.  Quotes will be obtained
as per the City’s procurement policy.  Depending on the cost per sign,  the CHC would like
to get a number of signs made with money from the 2024 budget. Once the plaques are
approved, the CHC will ask owners of heritage buildings  on the Heritage Register  if they
would  be willing to  display the plaque on their building.

Moved: Mary Landers
Seconded: Deborah Chapman

THAT:  The  Community  Heritage  Commission  will  contact  institutional
and public facilities to seek support for the installation of Heritage
Plaques on their buildings.

AND  THAT:  The  Community  Heritage  Commission  approves  the  use  of  the
remaining  2024 funds, and as per the City’s procurement policy to
source  venders  and  use  the  funds  to  design,  make  and  install
Heritage Plaques.

f)  On This Spot App
At the next meeting the CHC will discuss whether they want to add more locations to the
app this year or wait till next year.

g)  Membership  Update
Applications for the Citizen at Large vacancy are due by September 20th.



   
 

  

 

  

  

  

 

  
  
  

 
 
  
 
   

  
 
8. Next Meeting 

Monday October 21, 2024, at 2:00 p.m. 

9.  
 

               
  

 

        
 

                                                      
 

 
 

                       Received for information by Council on the 15th day of October, 2024.

           "Pat Kassa"
Pat Kassa,  Acting  Chair

Adjournment

The Community  Heritage Commission Meeting of September 16, 2024,  adjourned  at 
3:22  p.m.

Minutes of the Community Heritage Commission  Meeting  of  Monday, September 16,  2024

i) OHS Letter of Support Update

City Staff provided an update that a letter of support from Mayor and Council was sent 
to the  Salmon Arm Branch of the  Okanagan  Historical  Society  for their  application for 
funding under the Community Anniversaries Program, as per their request.

6.  New Business

a) 451 Shuswap Street Proposal

CHC  members had no  concerns  with  the  proposed  renovations  at  451  Shuswap  Street.
The CHC is happy that the  building is being renovated and is not being demolished. The
CHC is happy  to have been consulted but noted  that because the building is not protected
by bylaw they have no say in the matter.

It was discussed that the public should be made more aware about what it means for a
building to be on the Heritage Register as some people are scared to purchase homes on
the  Register  because  they  think  they  will  not  be  allowed  to  do  any  renovations  or
additions. CHC members want people to purchase, take care of,  and live in these heritage
homes. Ideas were discussed for material to hand out to owners or potential buyers of
buildings  on the Heritage Register. The CHC will revisit this at a later date.

7. Other Business &/or Roundtable Updates
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